(
2

	INTERNATIONAL TELECOMMUNICATION UNION
Telecommunication
Standardization Bureau
	[image: image1.wmf]



Geneva, 9 November 2005

	Ref:
	TSB Circular 52
COM 12/JKK

	
	

	Tel:
	+41 22 730 5780

	Fax:


	+41 22 730 5853

	E-mail:
	tsbsg12@itu.int





	-
To Administrations of Member States

  
of the Union

Copy:
-
To ITU-T Sector Members;

-
To ITU-T Associates;

-
To the Chairman and Vice-Chairmen

  
of Study Group 12;

-
To the Director of the Telecommunication

  
Development Bureau

-
To the Director of the Radiocommunication
Bureau


	Subject:

	Proposed deletion of Question 18/12


Dear Sir/Madam,

1.  At the request of the Chairman of Study Group 12 (Performance and Quality of Service), I have the honour to inform you that this Study Group, in its meeting from 17 to 21 October 2005, agreed to delete Question 18/12, in accordance with the provisions of Resolution 1, Section 7, § 7.4.1, of WTSA (Florianópolis, 2004), by reaching consensus among those present.

2.  Annex 1 gives an explanatory summary about the reasons for the deletion of this Question.

3.  Having regard to the provisions of Resolution 1, Section 7, I should be grateful if you would inform me by 2400 hours UTC on 9 January 2006 whether your Administration approves or rejects this deletion.

4.  Those Member States who indicate disapproval are requested to provide their reasons and to indicate the possible changes that would facilitate further study of the Question.

5.  After the above mentioned deadline (9 January 2006), the Director of TSB will notify, in a circular, the result of the consultation.

Yours faithfully,

H. Zhao
Director of the Telecommunication
Standardization Bureau

Annex: 1

Annex 1
(to TSB Circular 52)
Reasons for deletion of Question 18/12

At the January 2005 meeting of Study Group 12 – as there was no contribution available, and no activity planned on this question – it was proposed to split Question 18/12 and to include the relevant work items in Questions 10/12 and 17/12. 

The IP-related items of Question 18/12 were included in the revised Question 17/12.

Question 18/12 was responsible for the maintenance of several Recommendations. Revised Question 10/12 will take over this task. When needed, Question 10/12 and Question 17/12 will collaborate to solve any issues. 

The revised wording of Questions 10 and 17/12 were approved and announced by TSB Circular 51 of 4 November 2005.
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